

April 26, 2001


A Public Hearing of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, April 26, 2001, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Dick Dehm, Chair



Phil Mattaro



Don Thorp



Lee Schilling



Kevin Wright

ABSENT:
Doug Jones

OTHERS: 2 residents.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

Mr. Dehm called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

CAMPBELL PUBLIC HEARING

Dave Rocco for Stephen and Roberta Campbell, 55 Hunters Pointe, Pittsford, owners of an interest in property located on Clover Street, south of the intersection of Tobin Road, Honeoye Falls, came before the Board requesting an area variance permitting the construction of a dwelling on a property with a width of 260 feet at the building line instead of 300 feet.  Tax Account #190.04-2-1.2.  Zoned RA-5.

Mr. Dehm stated that the notice of the public hearing was in the file and waived the reading of said notice.  Mr. Dehm stated that the Affidavit of Posting of the Sign was in the file and that this application was exempt from submittal to the County.

Mr. Dehm asked the board members if they were familiar with the site.  All responded in the affirmative.

Mr. Rocco explained that his sister and her husband wanted to buy 10 acres of a 40 acre parcel owned by WXXI at the Pittsford Mendon border on Clover Street.  Mr. Rocco stated that they went before the Planning Board for a two lot subdivision with one site plan and received conditional final approval.  Mr. Rocco stated that the health department approvals and his being unfamiliar with this process led to delays resulting in the expiration of the conditional approval.  Mr. Rocco stated that the Town informed them they had to return and start over.  Mr. Rocco stated that since they first appeared, the zoning has changed for the subject property and now they need a variance, because they don’t meet the minimum for the building line.  

Mr. Dehm stated that the zoning for this property has changed from RA-2 to RA-5 and that the building line for an RA-5 lot is 300 feet.  Mr. Dehm stated the Campbell site plan has a building line of 260 feet.

Mr. Rocco stated they are building a single family home of approximately 2700 square feet and they meet all the side and rear setback requirements.  Mr. Rocco stated they have filed the conservation restriction.  Mr. Rocco stated they are on the Pittsford Mendon line and will have public water.  

Mr. Dehm asked if they had heard any comments from the adjoining property owners.  Mr. Rocco stated they had not had any negative feedback.

A discussion followed regarding the placement of the house.  Mr. Rocco stated the house was equidistant from the side property lines.

Mr. Dehm asked if the benefit could be achieved by any other means.  Mr. Rocco stated there was no other way of achieving the necessary footage.

Mr. Dehm asked if this would result in an undesirable change in the character of the neighborhood.  Mr. Rocco responded no.

Mr. Dehm asked if the variance requested was substantial.  Mr. Rocco stated no.

Mr. Dehm asked if this would have any adverse physical or environmental effect on the area.  Mr. Rocco stated no; they are accommodating all the EPOD and drainage issues.

Mr. Dehm asked if this was self-created.  Mr. Rocco responded no, this was a result of the shape of the parcel and the change in zoning.

Mr. Dehm stated the Planning Board had submitted a letter to the ZBA recommending that this application be approved.

Mr. Dehm asked if there were any comments from the public.  There were none.

Mr. Dehm stated they would discuss and vote on the determination at the special meeting to be held May 3, 2001.

Mr. Dehm closed the public hearing at 7:50 p.m.

A Public Hearing of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, April 26, 2001, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at 7:51 p.m.

PRESENT:
Dick Dehm, Chair



Phil Mattaro



Don Thorp



Lee Schilling



Kevin Wright

ABSENT:
Doug Jones

OTHERS: 1 resident.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

BOLES/BILLS PUBLIC HEARING

Robert Weisenreder, of EDR, for Jean Boles and Richard Bills, owners of property located at 902 Pittsford Mendon Center Road, Honeoye Falls, came before the Board requesting an area variance permitting the construction of an enclosed riding arena of 6,000 square feet at variance from the maximum permitted size of 400 square feet for an accessory structure.  Tax Account #204.02-01-040.2.  Zoned RA-5.

Mr. Dehm stated the Affidavit of Posting of the Sign was in the file along with the legal notice.  Mr. Dehm stated this was exempt from submittal to the County.  

Mr. Dehm stated the applicant was requesting a variance for the size of the structure.  

Mr. Dehm asked if the members of the Board were familiar with the site.  All the members responded yes.  

Mr. Weisenreder stated the applicant was requesting a riding ring of this size because it is not feasible to ride inside anything smaller than the 6,000 square feet.  Mr. Weisenreder stated the structure would have a front setback of 850 feet so this would not be an eyesore from the street.  Mr. Weisenreder stated that they did have some restrictions on where to place the structure due to the wetlands and the wetland buffer.  Mr. Weisenreder distributed a color drawing of views of the proposed structure.  Mr.Weisenreder stated that the peak of the riding barn would not be any higher than the existing barn.  

Mr. Dehm asked what type of building the new structure would be.  Mr. Weisenreder stated that the new structure would be a metal pole barn similar in outside appearance to the existing barn, and the height of the pole barn would be 25 feet.

Mr. Weisenreder stated that the riding arena would be used strictly for horseback riding and would be open space inside.  Mr. Weisenreder stated there would be no water or sanitary facilities, only electric, in the new structure.  

Mr. Dehm asked if they would be riding at night.  Mr. Weisenreder stated there would be lights inside and the only outside lighting would be what is required by code.

Mr. Weisenreder stated there would be no translucent panels in the roof but there will be at the end walls.  

Mr. Thorp asked if the only variance requested is to construct a building larger than permitted by code, there are no setback or housing of animals issues.  Mr. Weisenreder responded no.  

Mr. Mattaro asked how many horses there would be.  Mr. Weisenreder responded he did not know for sure, maybe 2.

Mr. Schilling asked if there would be any boarding of horses.  Mr. Weisenreder stated the owners did not intend to provide lessons or boarding and were not interested in a commercial business.  Mr. Weisenreder stated that the riding arena is part of the site plan application currently before the Planning Board, but they need a variance before the Planning Board can proceed.  

Mr. Wright stated that the primary residence was part of the site plan application also and had not been built, yet there is an existing barn on the property.   A discussion followed regarding the existing barn being on the parcel prior to a primary residence being built.  Mr. Weisenreder stated the current owners built the existing barn.  

Mr. Dehm asked if this would change the character of the neighborhood.  Mr. Weisenreder stated no, there are many barns of this size in the area.

Mr. Dehm asked if the goal could be achieved by other means.  Mr. Weisenreder stated no, a riding arena could not be any smaller than this, and nothing within the scope of the zoning code would be large enough.  Mr. Weisenreder stated that 20 feet x 20 feet is pretty small.

Mr. Dehm asked how they arrived at the 6,000 square feet.  Mr. Weisenreder stated the size was not his decision, that there are other arenas, for commercial use, that are substantially larger.  

Mr. Dehm asked if the degree of variance requested was substantial.  Mr. Weisenreder stated this was not excessive with regard to how it fits in with the neighborhood.

Mr. Dehm asked if this would have any effect on the physical or environmental conditions.  Mr. Weisenreder stated they were staying out of the wetlands and were not violating any setback requirements, and he thought this would have minimal effect.  Mr. Weisenreder stated there would be about 3 feet of excavation at one corner.

Mr. Dehm asked if this difficulty was self created.  Mr. Weisenreder stated this was not self created, that in order to enjoy the 9.8 acres and with the restriction of the placement due to the wetlands, this was the minimal size necessary to render the structure efficient.

A discussion followed regarding the field on the property.  Mr. Weisenreder stated they could ride in the field, but the horses also need to be exercised during the winter months.  Mr. Mattaro asked if the horses were show horses or for pleasure.  Mr. Weisenreder stated he did not know.

Mr. Dehm asked if there would be any commercial use.  Mr. Weisenreder stated the property owners would own all the horses and they have no intention of giving lessons.  

Mr. Dehm asked if that were to be a condition of approval would that be an issue.  Mr. Weisenreder stated he could not speak for the owners but he knows they are not horse trainers and want this for personal use.  

Mr. Dehm asked for comments from the audience.  There were none.

Mr. Dehm asked when they wanted to start building the house.  Mr. Weisenreder stated they were to return to the Planning Board on May 23, 2001.  

Mr. Dehm closed the public hearing at 8:40 p.m.

A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, April 26, 2001, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York immediately following the Public Hearing.

PRESENT:
Dick Dehm, Chair



Phil Mattaro



Don Thorp



Lee Schilling



Kevin Wright

ABSENT:
Doug Jones

OTHERS: no one.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

DISCUSSION

Mr. Dehm stated he had received a letter from the Supervisor asking the Board members to review and discuss the accessory building structure size requirement due to the number of applications coming in before the Board for variances.  Mr. Dehm asked the Board to be prepared to discuss this issue at the next meeting.  Mr. Dehm asked the Board members to recommend a number if they feel the 400 square feet is too small.  

Mr. Dehm asked the Board members to review the minutes of the Planning Board meeting when Mr. Levine appeared for his informal discussion.

A discussion followed regarding the Bills/Boles application.  Mr. Dehm stated Mr. Mattaro would write the determination for the May 10th meeting.

A discussion followed regarding the Campbell application.  Mr. Dehm stated Mr. Schilling would write the determinationfor the May 3rd meeting.

A discussion followed regarding items on the agenda for the next meetings.

Mr. Dehm stated he had received a letter from Mr. Scafetta regarding the noise ordinance.  

Mr. Dehm reminded the board members to obtain a photo ID if they do not already have one.  

Mr. Dehm stated he had received the budget information.

Mr. Dehm stated he would write a letter to the Supervisor regarding the training requirements.

MINUTES

Mr. Dehm moved, seconded by Mr. Thorp, to approve, as written, the minutes of the March 8, 2001 meeting.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Schilling –abstain; Mr. Wright – abstain.

Mr. Schilling stated that there were some zoning changes in the Hamlet and he has heard from some property owners that they are not happy with these changes.  A discussion followed.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:40 p.m.

Mary Fletcher, Secretary

Zoning Board of Appeals
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